OWL Class Visit – 19th November 2019
Focus – Afternoon Curriculum - PSHE
This was my first opportunity to visit Owl Class and experience the new afternoon curriculum which has come into effect this term. Orrets are now using the Dimensions curriculum which follows the National Curriculum and provides lots of varied resources and schemes of work for each topic.
As happens in all classes the afternoon lessons start with registration and a chance for Miss O’Brien to check with the children to see how they are feeling and what score they would give themselves on a scale of 1 – 10. Good to hear there were lots of 10s.
Miss O’Brien outlined the plan for the afternoon referring to the visual timetable. She said they would be listening then doing some writing and then working on Scratch – computer program.
The topic was: Lost things and the children were encouraged to think about anything they have lost – possessions, pets, family and to talk about what had happened.

The children started with sitting on the carpet and building a Lego tower as tall as they could. They were then encouraged to each remove a brick to see what happened. The tower represented family and the people who care for us and Miss O’Brien explained that we can lose a piece and still be ok. The children were engaged in the activity and happy to participate.
We then settled down to watch a clip from a YouTube video called the Lost thing. It was a cartoon in the style of Studio Ghibli about a human who returned a creature he had found to its own kind. Miss O’Neill asked the children to talk about what emotions the man might be feeling as he waved goodbye to the creature as he joined the other magical creatures. The children thought the man might be feeling, sad, upset, confused, happy for the creature.
Next, it was time for the children to write about something they had lost and how it made them feel. Mrs Walsh was on hand to help; she wrote out words on a whiteboard to help with spellings. Once they had written their paragraph on a sheet of paper, they then transferred this on to a laptop. 
The amazing sensory room adjacent to the classroom was used by one of the children who found it a much more conducive environment to work in.

When they had all finished, they sat on the carpet to share their stories and their feelings. I got the impression that the children had enjoyed the lesson and it had helped them understand their feelings.
The next topic in PSHE is: Finding things. 

Before leaving, I looked at some of the topic work the children had been doing in their books. Miss O’Brien explained that the previous topic had been about the rainforest. I am always impressed with the quality of the work in the books.

 Thank you to Miss O’Brien and Mrs Walsh and all the well-behaved children of Owl Class for welcoming me into the class and allowing me to share some time with you. 
Linda Paul      Co-Opted Governor
